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Impact of the Tohoku Pacific Earthquake on Seven Bank 
 

Seven Bank, Ltd., wishes to express its deepest sympathy and condolences to all those 

affected by the Tohoku Pacific Earthquake of March 11, 2011. 

Following is a summary of how Seven Bank has been affected so far. 

 

1. Impact on Operations 

(1) Seven Bank’s ATM services 

The operation of some ATMs, primarily in areas of Iwate, Miyagi, Fukushima, and 

Ibaraki Prefectures, has been suspended due to power outages and other effects of the 

disaster. Of approximately 15,300 ATMs nationwide in Japan, the operation of around 

2,100 machines has been affected. Services are being gradually restored, however, as 

electricity is restored. As of noon on March 15, 2011, around 450 ATMs remained out 

of service. 

(2) Rolling blackouts by Tokyo Electric Power Company 

Tokyo Electric Power Company is planning rolling blackouts in its service areas. As 

the rolling blackouts take place, ATM services in the affected areas will be suspended 

temporarily. 

Once power has been restored, ATM services will also be restored automatically. 

 

2. Impact on Financial Results 

Seven Bank is currently working to determine what impact, if any, the earthquake will 

have on its business and will immediately disclose any relevant information if it 

determines that the impact on its financial results may be material. 

 


